MINUTES OF BCA BOARD MEETING October 9, 2013 
Location: 1640 Georgetown Place
PRESENT:
Jen Suiters 		Julia Ryman		Justin McCarthy		Lee Borellis	Peter Hughes
Ron Kotun		Ceil Greber		Maria Taylor		Diane Law
	
Secretary Report (7:00 – 7:15) – Julia Ryman
·         Review September 18, 2013 Meeting Minutes
·         Idea for Thank You’s (Signed note cards)

The minutes from the last meeting were read through. In future Julia will email the minutes to board members for approval prior to the next meeting.  It was agreed that it was a good idea to send thank you cards to contributors and new members using the Blackridge note cards if they can be located.  Specifically, thank yous will be sent to the Garden Club for their contribution, to Joel & Beth Minnigh for their financial contribution to the Gala and to Judi Roth for the curtains in the clubhouse. 
 
Treasury (7:15 – 7:25) – Ron Kotun
·         Current Cash, Capital Fund Account Balance, and Liabilities

Financially we are still good through November.  The outstanding bills are Vigliotti and the school taxes. The 60th Gala cost the BCA about $200.   If attendance had been higher it would have paid for itself. 
 
Facilities (7:25 – 7:40) – Peter Hughes
Repairs Made: Rehung gutter, curtains hung
Repairs to be made: Hang Signs (No Smoking, Drains, Fire Lane), Dispose old freezers, Oven Repairs (Perla’s)
Help Needed: Electrician, Draft Monthly Working Crew
Estimates in Progress: Roofing (Need capital letter draft and escrow account)

The gutters have been repaired.  Exit signs need to be rehung as the new curtains are covering them.  We need to find an electrician to donate his/her time to do this.  Various other signs need to be hung: no smoking, keeping drains clear, fire lane etc.   We need to dispose of the old freezer.  The side oven needs to be repaired and the Perla’s have agreed to do this.  Estimates are coming for the roof repairs, split into separate quotes for the high and low level rooves.  The exterior paint is falling off in sheets and will have to be addressed.  HVAC quote from Schultheis - $11,725 for 2 new units.  Regarding the cracked cover on the water pit, we need to check who owns it.  The crack causes the pipes to freeze in the clubhouse.  Diane will check with Churchill Borough.  We need to find out if anyone works for the water company, as they may be able to assist with this problem.  
 
Membership & Block Captain Update (7:40 – 8:00) – Kristin Pesch, Jen Suiters, Diane Law
2014 Membership Drive
Printed and Mailed Blackboard for January 2014?
Full Listing of Events and Discounts for Members?
Poster / Facebook Marketing?
Pay Pal (Pilot with volunteers?)
Block Captains (Collect existing materials and organize packet)

[bookmark: _GoBack]Kristen had the code to set up the PayPal account.  We will conduct a pilot test on the sustaining membership plan until January.  As Kristen has just had a baby, Diane will step in manage Membership and Block Captains as soon as the election in over next month.  She will recruit Block Captains at the Fall Fest on Saturday.  The issue is still what materials to give them to deliver.  The goal is to have a block captain for every block.  We want to roll out the full program in January.  A membership committee meeting is scheduled for November 15th. 
 

2013 Events (8:00 – 8:05)
Fall Fest Planning, October 12th – Jen Suiters
Help Needed: Setup @ 9 AM on October 12th
Tear Down, Volunteers to pick up ice and generator gas

We are paying for a musician, Ian Tepper, for 3 hours as no volunteers could be found.  The Brew Club is donating beer.  Maria and her grandmother will be running games for the kids.  
Costs:	Musician		$150
	75 Pumpkins 		$112.50
	Port-a-potty		$145
Peter will run a 50/50 at the event.  
Volunteers:  Maria, Peter, Jen, Geoff, Steve, Lee and Julia.

Fundraising & Grant Efforts (8:05 – 8:30)
Texas Hold ‘Em Night Status, November 16th – Justin McCarthy
B52 for the Holidays – Need volunteer, Bill Miller to mentor

Texas Hold ‘Em, November 16th.  Needs to train dealers and Justin could do this at the next board meeting.  The final payout has been changed – it will now be determined just prior to the start of the tournament based on the number of entrants.  Justin will post flyers on poles.  

Diane informed us that political signs are now being made out of waterproof vinyl and it was agreed that we should consider having our signs made out of this material in future.  They can then be reused with just date changes as appropriate.  

A suggestion was made to have a New Year’s Day Party at the clubhouse with everyone bringing their leftover food and alcohol.  

The next Game Night, organized by Maria, will be November 1st at the clubhouse.

2014 Proposed Event Dates and Fees (8:30 – 8:45) – All

	Event
	Date 
	Member Rate
	Non Member Rate
	Member Savings
(2 person family)

	Beef and Beer
	Saturday, April 5th

	$10 per person

	$15 per person

	$10


	Strawberry Festival

	Sunday, May 4th

	Free

	Free

	

	Garage Sale
	Saturday, June 14th

	$10 per family

	$15 per family

	$5


	4th July Bike Parade

	Friday, July 4th

	Free

	$5 per family

	$5


	Carnival

	Sunday, August 17th

	Free

	$5 per family

	$5


	Night at Races

	Saturday, Sept 6th

	$10 per person
$15 late registration

	$15 per person
$20 late registration

	$10


	Fall Fest

	Saturday, Oct 11th

	$5 per family

	$15 per family

	$10


	
	
	
	Total Member Savings
	$45




Jen compiled this chart to illustrate the savings to be made by joining the BCA.  We have to show the advantages of joining the association.  

BCA Marketing (8:45 – 9:00)
Volunteer to work on marketing plan (develop tasks, timing, materials) etc.

As Marita was particularly interested in the marketing aspect and she was not in attendance, it was agreed to table this discussion to the next meeting.

Other matters

The landline at the club currently costs about $90/mo and it has been determined that there is no legal requirement to have a line in place.  Peter reported that the cost of an answering service is about $30/mo, depending on the number of calls.  Jen said that we get about 30/40 calls a month, including telesales calls, and Peter will now check into the answering service further as a possible cost saving measure.  
 
2014 Goals:
Revitalize BCA with memberships/donations and initiate 2013 Jubilee Campaign
Increase re-occurring rentals with an emphasis on educational programs
Increase Marketing of BCA to membership and rentals
Draft a nominating committee for 2014 BOD
 
Next Board Meeting:  Wednesday, November 6th 2013 @ 7:00 PM @ Clubhouse

